Jeremy Meyers, Superintendent
Board of Trustees
Bill Drescher, President
Darcy Knight, Vice President
Ronnie Ebitson, Clerk
Jeff Burch, Trustee
Joe Scroggins, Trustee

## **BLACK OAK MINE**

## UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT

Committed to Educational Excellence

6540 Wentworth Springs Road Georgetown, CA 95634 530-333-8300 (office) 530-333-8303 (fax) www.bomusd.org info@bomusd.org

## Notification of Use of Cameras on District Property

February 13, 2019

Dear Black Oak Mine USD Parent,

Black Oak Mine Unified School District wants to partner with you for the safety of your child and are deeply committed to the safety of everyone on our school sites and district buses. While our primary goal is to focus on learning, efforts are ongoing to provide the safest learning environment possible for every child in the Black Oak Mine Unified School District.

As part of that effort and pursuant to Board Policy 3515 – Campus Security, the District has installed video cameras to monitor buildings, interior areas, exterior areas, including, but not limited to: parking lots, perimeters, recreation areas, play fields, hallways, and entrances and exit doors and on school buses.

These cameras are intended to enhance the safety of students, staff, and visitors by deterring disruptive, inappropriate, or illegal conduct. Individuals, particularly students, should therefore be aware that they may be recorded while on school property. Video recordings shall be reviewed only by authorized persons and retained only when necessary for safety, disciplinary or otherwise legal purposes.

Our administrators will be happy to speak with you if you have any questions or concerns. Thank you for the opportunity to serve your children and for the support you provide.

Sincerely,

Sid Albaugh

Chief Business Official